

EMBASSY OF JAMAICA

1850 K STREET, N.W. SUITE 355 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20006

TELEPHONE: (202) 452-0660

REF. NO.

August 21, 1992

Mr. Roy McPherson 2348 Old Trail Drive Reston, VA 22044

Dear Mr. McPherson

"JAM FEST 30", the center piece of our celebrations of Jamaica's 30th anniversary of independence was a tremendous success.

This festival was the largest overseas celebration of Jamaica's independence anniversary and broke attendance records for festivals at Freedom Plaza.

The success of this effort is a reflection of, and tribute to the hard work and creativity of dedicated volunteers like you who worked night and day to ensure the festival's success. The sacrifices, I know, were many, the challenges numerous but that indomitable spirit and audacity which is a truly Jamaican characteristic manifested itself in all the committees' endeavors, and guaranteed the record-breaking accomplishments of "Jam Fest 30".

Please accept my personal thanks and sincere congratulations for a job well done - you made Jamaica and Jamaican's everywhere truly proud.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Richard L. Bernal

Ambassador